


OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871\

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

aprll 6, 1966

a | mta&i L Jatson

' 1 B0, Dravar i
I irtesic, Yew Haxico
{

)

ittention: iHr. Fred A, watson

|
!
_.Centleman:

efogence {4 made &p your letter of Naweh 20, 1964, whorein you roquest certain
L 1 nts t0 certain orders {ssued by thias Commiszsion wolating to the wmterflond
: roject formexly operstad by itanton Otl Company in the Turkey Truck iool, iddy
ty, New Meskico, snd presently befng cparaeted by R, ¢, Davoust Company.

~—1¢ 18 our understanding that the originel ordor for this flood, Urder Ho. Re1324,
WM water {njection into ‘ells N¥os. I-uw, 2«4, 3«4, and 4.4 through tubing
i 9ad wdar & packer; thut Administretive Cxdary wPA-96 authorisad water injection
tnto welle Hos., 5-4 and 6-4 down the esufng efter satting surfuce caving into the
J' salt and comenting to the surface and setting the long string to thay Queen forma-
tion and cementing back tu 1300 feeti that dwindatrutive Uprder WXe166 authorised
witer injection into iells Noa, 7-+ and B-i 4t & wennar simlier to that authorizad
for Nos. les theowgh 4«4} and thet Commeission Cpder Ho, R+2671 gushorized water
jection inko Jells Hos, 9.4 through 19-¥ {0 4 menner sintler to that authorizaed
og Nes. S+ and 1, 1t 18 our furthar undowstanding thet you nov sesk authority
osqutp the walls authorised by Crxders ‘fou. R-1524 and X166 fn the sems mmoney
n thosa authorised by Orders Hos. R-2671 and FX+66, that fe, inject water down
[ ;the epafng after setting surface pipe into the salt with cuseut cigeuleted end cate
ung the long steing into the rueen and bringing the comunt Luck to 1300 faet.

Insomach: a3 this method of completion was auplored &t the lisarving of Case Ho, 3010,
and ‘founé to be satisfactory for this ares, R. C. Devoust {3 hereby authoriged to
oqulp all {njection walls tn ths Turkey Troek «atorflocd kvojeet in this manner.

Tha =urfece &nd long strings must be cunved and camentad 1n eccordance vith the abova,
howaver, and this suthority shall not apply to any of the opigtnal injec:!on walls
whieh wre not so complsted.

Vary truly yours,

&. L, voster, Jr.
saopatapy~Director ,
AF1b3H1ag -

¢et M. L. smmsteong « ULl Consepvation Coumiasion - Uobbs
Frank lyby, otate inginear Office - ianta Yo ,
Casa File 3010 « oF4 File 66 « +FX File 166 - Case File 1761 .




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. G. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 30, 19%%

= }E Wood & NcShane
© 40% South Allen
Monshans, Texas

Gentlemem:

Reference is made to Cowmaission Order No. R~1524, entered November 12,
1959, in Case No. 1761, spproving the Stanton-Turkey Track Water Flood Project.

According to our calculations, when all of the authorized injection wells
have been placed on active injection, the maximum allowable which this project
~will be eligible to receive under the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 364 barrels

per day.

P Please report any error in thig calculsted maximum allowable immediately,

both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and the appropriate District
proration office.

In order that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept current,
and in order that the operator may fully banefit from the sllowable provigions
of Rule 701, it behooves him to promptly notify both cf the aforementioned
Commission offices by letter of any change in the status of wells in the project
aTes; ¢+, when active injection commences, whan additional injection or pro-
ducing wolls are drilled, when sdditional wells are acquired through purchage
or unitization, when wells have received s response to water injection, etc.

Your cooperation in keeping the Commigsion so informed as to the status
of the project and the wells therein will be sppreciated.

Very truly yours,

As L, meER, Jre.
Secretary-Director

DSNiig .
c¢c: QCC = Hobbs
OGC ~ Artesia




‘THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

CASE No., 1761
Order No., R-1524

APPLICATION OF STANTON OIL
COMPANY, LTD,, FOR AN ORDER
AUTHORIZING A PILOT WATER FLOOD
PROJECT IN THE TURKEY TRACK
POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NE¥W MEXICO

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m, on
Cctober 28, 1959, at Sants Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S, Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
lexico, hereinafter reforred to ag the "Commission,' in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Requlations,

NOW, on this /@2276 day of November, 1959, the Commission, 4
quorum being present, having considered the application, the evi-
dence agdduced and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S,
Nutter, and being fully advised in the preuises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Conmission has jurisdiction of this cause and the sub-
ject matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant proposes to institute a pilot water !
flood project in the Turkey Track Pool with initisl injection of
water into the Queen furmation in said Turkey Track Pool through
the following-described wells at unorthodox locations in Section J4
Tovnship 18 South, Range 29 East, N«Ph, Eddy County, Hew Mexico. |

¥ell o, 1-&, located 1320 feet from the North line
and 1320 feeot from the West linc of JSection 34;

Well No, 2-W, located 1320 foect from the iNorth line
and 2640 feet from the West line of Section 34

Well No. 3-W, located 264G feet from the North line
and 1320 feet from the West line of Section 34;

#ell No, 4~-i, located 2640 feet from itiic North lins
and 2640 feet from the West line of Section 34,




_Order No, R=1524

-2.‘
Casse No, 1761

(3) That in order to avoid locating injection wells on
guarter—-quarter section lines, thc loocation of each of the four .
proposed injection welis should be moved five feet io tho Last and
five feet to the North,

<4) That the producing wells in the area to be wator
flooded are substantially depleted,

{8) That the operation of the proposed pilot water flood
project should be governed by Rule 701 of the Commission Hules and
Regulations, including those provisions regarding allocation of
allowables and expansion of the project area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant be and the same is hereby authorized
to institute a pilot water flood project in the Turkey Track Pool
and to inject water into the Queen formation in said Turkey Track
Pool through the following~described wells at unortiodox locations
in Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 29 East, MNPk, Eddy County,
New Moxico:

Well No, 1-%, located 1315 feet from the North line
and 1325 feet from tho West line of Section 34;

Well No, 2-W, located 1315 feet from the North line
and 2645 feet from the West line of Section 34;

Woell No, 3-W, located 2635 feet from the North line
and 1325 feet from the Vest line of Section 34;

Well No, 4-¥, located 2635 feet from the North line
and 2645 feet from the West line of Section 34,

{2) That the operation of the pilot water flood herein
authorized shall be governed by Rule 701 of the Commission Rules
and Regulstions, including those provisions regerding sllocation of
allowables and expansion of the project area,

(3) That monthly progress reports on the water floocd proj-
ect horein authorized shall be submitted to the Comisission in
accordance with Rule 704 and Rule 1119 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations.
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Case No, 1761
Order No, R-1524

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above d\sxgnated :

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
O1L CO’\ISERVAIION COMMISSION

JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman

2L

NURRAY £ 'monGAN,

(
/ yC Y

A. ; PORTER Ir./, biember & Secretary

vern/

-
i
R
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 12, 1959

Mr. M., W. Bamilton
116 E. Palace Avenue
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘Desr Mr. Hamilton:
On behalf of your client Stanton 0i1 Company, Ltd.

we enclose two coples of Order No. R-15624 in Case 1761,
issued by the 0il Conservation Commission this date.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr,
Secretary~Director

= Tu &S 62

ir/

Enclosures: (2)




Olen F. Featherstone

! OfL. PRODUCER
¢ ROSBSWELL PETROLEUM BUILDING
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

October 6, 1959 J:

Dirxector,
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

. Santa Fe, New Mexico
' Re: NM 010907-a, Proposed Pilot Flood
= Turkey Track Field
. Dear Sir:
" ER We have an overriding royalty interest in the W/2 of
baToge the NE/4 of Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 29

East, Eddy County, which tract is involved in the
Pilot Flood proposed by Stanton Oil Company and Robert
E. McKee, We have reviewed their plans for water in-
jection wells to be located at the following locations:

(‘9 (1) Approx. 2640 feet from the north and west %55';,\}(, v
. lines of Section 34 ZL38FEL
G” (2) Approx. 1320 feet from the north line and 1305 Fila -

approx. 2640 feet from the west line of 2635 REL:

Section 34 S
{2, (3) approx. 2640 feet from the north line and Z¢&3s’  ENCY

approx. 1320 feet from the west line of 1325 Fro ¢

) section 34 ,
(y (4) Approx. 1320 feet from the north and west 1315 ‘K v

lines of Section 34 13257 Fwy .

This plan has our approval.

Very truly yours,

e \ /I (g\ OLEN F. FEATHERSTONE

(o L o ,

H. N. Sweeney
HNS:ck

By
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APPLICATTON FOR PILOT FLOOD
g1t 8 : [..3

vl o W
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Case Number 1761, New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

Application’of Stanton 0il Company, Ltd. for an order
Authorizing a Pilot Waterflood Project in the Turker Tract
Queen Sand Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

1. The preSent‘owher,'Robert E. McKee, genazral contractor,
has agreed to a change of ownership of the subject leases
in favor of Stanton 0il Company, Ltd. for develdpment of

a secondary recovery waterflood project. A letter from
Robert E. McKee acknowledging this agreement is-submitted
in evidence. |

2, The location of subject leases is shown on the attached
plat which is offered in evidence along with a tabulated
description of each present oil well and lease location.

3. The proposed pilot flood area includes 151 acres in
Section 34, T-18-S, R-29-E, and will contain 4 injection
wells on unorthodox locations and could be expected to show
increased production rates in two totally enclosed wells and

six partially enclosed wells. The attached plat shows the

proposed injection wells colored green, the producing wells

expected to show results circled in brown, the totally enclosed

pilot flood area colored in yellow, and the partially enclosed

Wood & a@fcéﬁans--d”onaﬂana, Texas




pllot flood area colored in ‘orange.

4. The expanded waterflood project would include 720 acres,
or 18 forty acre drilling units and would contain 27 water

. Injection wells and 20 producing wells,

5.‘ Appiicant proposes to flood the Queen Sand (Red Sand),

- Guadalupe Sérieé, Permian Age found at an average depth in

the Turkey Track Field area of 2080 feet. The reservior is a
porosity development in a ferrace Type Structure and produces
by a gas drive mechanism. The original bottom hale pressure
is unknown. There.are no offset operators producing from the
proposed waterflood reservior, and it is our contention, there-
fore, that no adverse results will occur to other operators,
due to therpropbsed flood program.

6. The proposed pilot waterflood area will enclose 40 acres
and should effect an additional 111 acres. The reservior is
estimated to have an average gross pay thickness of 21 feet.
Based on core analysis data from the Wilson # 5 well, located

in the totally enclosed portion of the flood area, the net

pay thickness 1s calculated to be 54% of the gross pay thickness,

or 11.3 feet. The net pay average porosity is 19.5%, the
average horizontal permeability is 103 millidarcys, the average

residual oil saturation is 19% of pore space, the estimated

Wood & MeShane--cMonabans, Texas




average connate water saturation is 35% of pore space, and the
oil gravity is 34° A.P.I.

7. The first ﬁell.on the subject lease was the Spencer No. 1,
3-19-28 compieted March 8, 1944. The discovery well is reported
to have been completed in 1943, According to the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission reports the subject combined leases
have produced from the existiné’19 wells a total of 263,000
barrels of oil to August 1, 1959. The production rate during
July, 1959 was 2,762 barrels of oil, or 145 barrels per weLl
pef month. The production is‘declining at the rate of 47

per month during the first seven months of 1959, and the
continued decline at- this rate would result in an average
production of 90 barrels per well per month by June, 1960.
These leases are therefore in the stripper production stage

as they would be producing less than 9% of the unit top
allowable. The gas production from the lease at this time

is sufficient only for lease operation and the water production
rate amounts to less than 2% of the oil produced.

8. The source of proposed injéction water is a red bed zone,
in the Rustler formaﬁion which is found at a depth of 230 feet.
At the present time two water supply wells have been drilled

and completed in this zone and tests indicate that au adequate

Wood & MeSkane--Monakanrs, Texas
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supply of water will be available. 1f additional water

should be required during the expansion of the waterflood
project, several more wells will be completed. A chemical
analysis of water sampled from thié zone is sﬁbmittéajin\‘
evidence. Bgsed on infbrﬁation taken from "Study and In-

terpretation of Natural Water', Geological Survey, Water Supply

‘paper 1473, U. S. public Health Service (1946) , this water is

not su{table for human or stock consumption, nor is it suitable
for irrigation purposes. The water is brackish and c§ntains
substancial quantities of sulfates.

9. The injection system will be closed and a minimum pf treatment
will be used as required to maintain control of chemical deposition,
corroéion,bacteria and algae. The injection well pattern will
require the unorthodox location of a well at or near each corner
of the drilling units containing oil wells. In this manner the
pattern will be a forty-acre five spot where the drilling umit
contains one producer. It will provide for equity in the
movement of secondary oil in that each lease will be producing

0il swept from within its own boundries, thereby the royalty

and other interest holders rights are adequately protected.

This spacing will also provide the maximum recovery of

gsecondary reserves by effective sweeping the largest number

("/004{ & dl’{céﬂanz--dﬂonaf;ani, ':jzxas
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of acres with the most efficient pattern. Therefore, the

instigation of this pattern will promote conservation and

prevent the waste of natural resources. The initial

injection pressure is expected to be 600 psi which should

allow the injection fates to be 250 barrels per day per well.

The initial injection will be into the four wells drilled for

that purpose, and all present producing wells will remain

active producers. There will be no new producing wells drilled ;
in the pilot flood ‘area. The flood will be maintained in

balance by the use of equal maximum well head pressures which i
will be regulated and maintained below the formation break e
down pressure. ’
10. For the 40 acres pilot flood area, it 1s estimated that

the fesidual oil saturation, at abandonment will be 197 atef

pore space. It is estimated that the original o0il in place

for this 40 acre area was 271,200 barrels. It is further

estimated that the ultimate additional 611 that will be re-

covered as a direct result of this secondary recovery project

will be 127,000 barrels from the 40 acre pilot area.

Wood & dncéﬁane--dl/lona/;and, Texas




A. ﬂobert E. McKee as present owner and operaicr has entered
into an agreement with Stantoﬁ 0il Cbmpany, Lid. whereby
Stanton 0il Company, Ltd. is to instigate a waterflood project
on his leases.

B. The subject area is shown on the plat éhich has been
submitted.

C. The unorthodox locétions of the four water injection wells
will protect the interest of offset owners, and will certainly
not result in adverse effects to any other party.

D. The present production from the leases is in the stripper
stage of production and is rapidly approaching the economic limit.
A waterflood project is definitely necessary and will serve a
useful purpose.

E. A secondary recovery program will promote conservation and
prevent the waste of oil that would otherwise not be produced.
F. The commission is respectfully requested to grant this
application for a pilot waterflood as it is certainly in the

best interest of conservation.

VWood & dl/lcé‘fz‘nnc--awonah'am, Texas

<




B. OLIVER WOOD -
J. B. McSHANE, Jr. MONAHANS. ‘TEXAS . " .. 7

WOOD & McSHANE
Prtrofeum Consuftants
é’ng'(nzulng--@Ibuaéton--Jd&ﬁag:mmt' .,

405 SOUTH ALLEN PHONE WI 3-3092
BOX 398

21 Jctober 1939

Mr. Prank Irby, Chief Water Rights Divieion
State Engineer Office
P. 0. Box 1079

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Be: N.M.0.C.C.

Case No. 1761

Dear Mr. Irby:

After the telephone conversation between you,
Joe Stanton, snd myself yesterday afternoon, a diagram
of proposed well casing was prepared as you suggested.

Shown on the diagram which 1s attached are hole sigzes,
casing sizes, total depth, perforated interval, and the
location of the injection tubing and packer. The surface
string will be H-40 or equivalent API casing and will be
cemented with the volume calculated to achieve f1illup to
the surface. The production string will meet or exceed
API specifications for K-40 casing, and will be cemented
with a volume calculated to achieve & fillup of 3500 feet
outside the production string. The casing for these wells
has not been purchased, therefore two sizes for each string

h&as been indicated.

The injection water will be injected down the tubing
below & packer set immediately above the perforated interval,
- In the event of an injection tubing leak, repairs can be

wade immediately as the failure would be evidenced at the

well kead at once.

cs'pzcla[iztng Tn 5uonc1atg c/?ecouuy




Mr. Frank Irby, chief Water Rights Division Page 2
October 21, 1959 i

It is felt thise proposed casing program will protect
all Fresh Water Aquifers found in the Turkey Track Pool
Area. In the evsnt this progiam was not adequate 21l
aquifers would be {golated by methods acceptable to the
State Engineers O0ffice and the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Comnission. ’

It is the desire of this firm in representing Stanton
011 Cowmpany, Ltd. in the instigation of the pilot waterflood
as shown on the attached plat, to futher the conservation
of natural resources, poth fresh water and oil, in the
gstate of MNew Mexico.

'rnanking you for your attention in this matter,
1 remain,

Yours truly,

WOOD & McSHANE

[ hcg oS,

JBM 3 8. Mcshane, Jr. / -

(MIOOA g’ duccggana--dl’lonaﬂans, 'ijxas
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0. C. C. TERMINOLOGY

STATE ENGINEER TERMINOLOGY

—Injection Tubing end
it Packer

10 3/4" Surface Hole o
7' or 8 3/8" 0.D. 1
gurface String A

TN TN

1

Top of Salt B
At Approx. 350' ;

gurface String Set 15' or
more into Salt

String

Queen (Red) Sand Pay
Interval at Approximately
2050° - 2130°

4

6 3/4" or 7 7/8" Hole .o i
4%" or 54" production '

{
B

L

. . wpon

3

|10 3/4" Surface Hole
1" ox 38 5/8 0.D.
surface String

= Y =

—A-

Top of Salt
At Approx. 350'

R et et

5?—§urface string Set 15' or
more into Salt

|6 3/4" or 7 7/8" Hole
: 4% or 5%" Production
string

, Queen (Red) Sand Pay
Interval at Approximately
2050' - 2150"

e et

Total Depth Approximately 2260

Prepared By:

DIAGRAM OF PROPOSED WELL CASING

for

STANTON OIL COMPANY, LTD.

WATER INJECTION WELLS
Turkey Track Pool

Eddy County, New Mexico

WOOD & MCSHANE, Monahans ,Texas

, 19, 2w, 3u, & AW




| CASE 17613

No. 37=59

DOCKET: _ EXAMINER !i:ARLNG CCTUBER 28, 1959

01l Conservation Commission = 9 a.m«, Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nuttef, Examiner, or A. L. Porter, Jr.,
Secretary.

Application of Stanton Oil Company, Ltd., for a pilot water flood project.

Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to

institute a pilot water flood project in the Turkey Track Pool in Eddy

. : County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the Queen formation
through four wells located in Section 34, Townghip 18 South, Range 29 East.
Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an oil-oil dual completion. Appli-
cant; in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dusl com-

© pletion of its Eunice King Well No. 1C, located 660 feet from the North
line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section 28, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such & manner as to permit the
production of oil from the Paddock Pool end the production of oil from the
Wantz=Abo Pool through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE_1782s

NEW CASES

Application of Amerada Petroleum-Corporation for an oileoil dual completion
and for three nonegtandard oil proration units, Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, ,seeks an order authorizing the dual completion of its Federal
“B* ¥ell Nos 2, located approximately 1983 feet from the North line and
approximately 548.5 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 13 South,
Range 38 East, lLea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil
from the Bronco Siluro-Devonian Pool and oil from an undesignated Missis—
sippian pooles Applicant further proposes the establishment of three.40-acre
non-standard oil proration units in the NE/4 of said Section lls Two of
such units are to be dedicated to the sald Federasl “B" Well No. 2, one in
the Bronco Siluro=Devonian Pool; the other in an undesignated Mississippian
pool, The third proposed unit is to be in the Bronco Siluro=Devonian Pool
and is to be dedicated to applicant's Federal “"B" ‘Well No. 1, located
approximately 1983 feet from the North line and approximately 1538.46 feet
from the East line of said Section 36,

CASE 1792s

Application of Argo Oil Corporation, for an exception to the overproduction
shutein provisions of Order R-520, as amended by Order R-967, for one wall
in the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above=styled cause, seeks an
order allowing its B. T. Lanehart Well No. 1, Unit H, Section 21, Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to compen=
sate for its overproduced status without being completely shutein in order
to prevent possible wastes

CASE 17933

Application of Argo 011l Corporation for a l60=acre nonestandard gas pro=~
ration unite Applicant, in the above=styled ceuse, seeks the establishment
of a 160=acre non~-standard gas proration unit in the Jalmat Gas Pool con-
sisting of the E/2 NE/4 of Section 21 and the W/2 NW/4 of Section 22, Town=
ship 25 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said
unit to be dedicated to its B. T« Lanehart Well No. 1, located 2310 feet
from the North line and 990 feet from the Esast line of said Section :1.

CASE 17941




Docket No. 37-59
-

CASE 1795:

CASE 17961

CASE 1797:

CASE 1798t

CASE 1799:

CASE 1800:

CASE 1801:

‘Jﬂbplication of Cities Service Oil Company and Late Oil Company for a 320~

acre non-standard gas proration unit. Applicant, in the above=styled cause,
seek the establishment of a 320-acre ron-standard gas proration unit in the

“Jalmat Gas Pool consisting of the $/2 of Section 17, Township 24 South,-

Range 37 East..Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be-dedicated to Late
Gil Company's Thomas Well No. i, located 660 feet from the South and West
lines of said Section 17.

Application of Graridge Corporation for a capacity allowable for one well
in a water flood'project. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order authorizing a capacity allowable for its Ventures State Well No. 306,
located in the NE/4 NE/4 of Seziion 28, Township 18 South, Range 28 East,

’fArtesia Water Flood Project No. 2, Eddy Gounzy, New Mexico.

Application of Graridge Cozpoxstion for a dusl injection-producing well. .
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permissicn to dually complete
its Western-Yates State Well No. 14 located in the SW/4 NE/4 of Section
28, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico; in such a
manner as to permit the injection of water iato the "first" zone of the
Grayburg formation in the Artesis Pool through the casing-tubing annulus
and the production of oil from the "Lovington" zone in the Artesia Pool
through tubinge.

Application of Great Western Drilling Comgany for approval of a unit agree-
ment and for approval of a pilot water flood project. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order approving its Rock Queen Unit Agreement
which unit comprises approximately 4940 acres in Township 13 South, Ranges
31 and 32 East, Chaves and Lea Counties; New Mexico. Applicant proposes

to institute a pilo%t water flood project or said Rock Queen Unit in the
Caprock-Queen Pool by the injection of water into the Queen formation
through six injeciion wells located in Sections 22 and 27. Township 13 South,
Range 31 East. Applicant further seeks the establishment of an administrative
procedure whereby additional wells in the unit may be converted to water
injection.

Application of Magnolia Petroleum Company for permission to commingle the
production from six separate peocl:. Applizant, in the above~styled causes
seeks authority to commingle the production from the Brunson Pool, Drinkard
Pool, Hare Pool, Wantz-Abc Pool, Blinebry Gas Pool and Tubb Gas Pool under=-
lying its E. O. Carson Lease comprisinag the W/2 SW/4 and SE/4 SW/4 of
Section 28 and the SW/4 NE/4 and the NW/4 of Section 33, all in Township

21 South, Range 37 East; Lea County, New Mexicc. Applicant proposes to
separately meter the production from each pool prior to comminglinge

Application cf Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Company for an oil-o0il dual
completion. Applicant; in the above-styled c2use, seeks an orvder author-
izing the dual completicn of its D. Hardy Well No. 2, located 1980 feet
from the Nor*h line and 1680 {eet “rom the West line of Section 29, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 37 East; lea Couniy, New Mexico, in such a manner as
to permit the production of oil from the Pen:rose-Skelly Pool and the
production of oil from the Dri-ksrd Pool through parallel sirings of *tubing.

Application of Texaco Inz., fc> 3 oxde: {oo:e pooling the interests in a
241-acre non-standard gas puoration pit i the Eumont Gas Pool. Applicant,
in the above-styled civse, bolder of 2 24)l«aize non=stiandard gas proration
unit in the Eumon< Gic Pool conziasiag of the YE/4 of Section 5, Township
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Docket No. 37=59

CASE 18021

20 South, Range 37 East, and the s/2 SE/4 of Section 32, Township- 19 South,
Range 37 East, 2ll in Lea County, New Mexico, seeks an order force=-pooling
all of the interests in said unit within the vertical limits of the Eumont
Gas Pool, including interests of the following persons who have not con~
sented to communitization: Kenneth F. Duncanj Walter L. Gockleys Eudeans
B. Newcombj Roy H. Nicolai, Administrator of Hal M. Nicolal Estate; Mrs.
Frances L. Kramerj J. L. Reed; Estate of Dr. Ralph Sullivan, Edward A.

Golden, Administratorj G. T. Hanners.

Application of John H. Trigg for an automatic custody transfer system and
for permission to produce more than 16 wells into a common tank battery.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
install an automatic custody transfer system to hHandle the production from
all Caprock-Queen_wells on its Federal Trigg Lease in Sections 4 and 9,
Township 14 South, Range 3] East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
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New Mexico State 0il Conservation Commission,
danta Fe, New Mexico. .

=2 Gentlemens

’J case No. 1761

gtanton Oil Co., Ltde is hereby designated as our agent
for the developnent and operation of a water flood, as
described in hearing before the 0il Cconservation Cormission
on September 30, 1959. ‘

P

Dated this __£& day of October, 1959.

Yours very truly,

ROBERT E- McKEE GENERAL CONTRACT

OR, INC.

ATTEST ¢

WWﬂ

M Secretarye.
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STATE OF (NEW MEXIGO

STATE ENGINEER OFFICE

SANTA FE -
ADDRESS CORRESPONDENCE TO:
S.E.REYNOLOS P.O. BOX 1079
STATE ENGINEER SANTA FE,N.M.
October 22, 1959

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

0il Conservation Commisszion
Santa Pe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:
, ) |
Reference is made to your (gse th’lzgl,whicﬁf;ame on for hearing

before the Commission on Septeémber 30, 1959 and was continued to
Octoher 28, 1959 after considerable evidence had been given.

I have this date received from Messrs. Wood and McShane, Petroleun
Consultants, Monohans, Texas, a letter dated October 21, 1959
enclosing diagram of proposed well casing and a piat showing the
pilot water flood area which is the subject of this case. Although
the correspondence to me does not indicate that copies of this letter
and the exhibits were forwarded to you, it was my understanding

from Mr. McShane that copies would be forwarded to you.

The proposed casing and cementing progranmn for the injection wells

ag set forth in the letter and the diagram appear adequate for the
protection of any waters which might be encountered between the land
surface and the producing zone€. Therefore, this office offers no
objection to the granting of this application.

Yours truly,

FEIl/ma S. E. Reynolds
cc-Mesgsrs. Wood & McShane State Engineer
Stanton 0il Company, Ltd.
F. H. Hennighausen By: '

Frank E.Irby
Chief
Wwater Rights Division
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WOOD & McSHANE Yol
AR OFF & OCC Petroleum Consultants ’ 7 é /
gnglnutlng Opuaﬂon dﬂanaycmznt ’
B. oLiver wods i} A3 ity il £ * 33408 souTH ALLEN PHONE WI 3.3092
§ J. B. McSHANE, Je. MONAHANS. TEXAS BOX 398

August 5, 1959

o
e I
o New Mexico 0il Conservation Commigsion

; 107 Mabry Hall
. | Capitol Building
¥ : Santa Fe, New Mexico ¢
| : Gentlemen: | | . e
E) ki

The Stanton 0il Company, Ltd., San Antonio, Texas, is negotiating
an acquisition of the R, E. McKee Properties located in Section
3, T19S, R29E, and Section 34, T18S, R29E, Turkey Track%gpegﬁj
Sand Pool Eddy County, New Mex1co This firm has been retained
by the Stanton 0il Company to instigate and to operate a

water flood project on this property for them. O

s Ryt b L

As engineering consultants for the Stanton 0il Company, we
hereby request that a hearing be granted in accordance with
rule 701 (A) to consider an application to water flood the

subject property.
\)/\
Yours very truly, /\J 4uj
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cec to N, M. 0, C. C. A Tt :
Artesia, New Mexico gi:;:;w~‘

cc to Stanton 0%1 Company, Ltd. T Gt A p el S oy,
San Antonio, Texas 4 A
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J. 0. SETH

A. K. MONTGOMERY

OLIVER SETH
WM. FEDERICH
CRANK ANDREWS

FRED C. HANNAHS -

’éETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERIC! & ANDREWS A“““f
.y ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW N
Load 301 DON GASPAR AVENUE

~
. {r.- 1
~ 3
L e SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO 'r); OST OFFICE BOX 828
S (\jy TELEPHONE YU 3-7315

October 15, 1959

RE: Case No. 1761
Application of Stanton 011 Co. Ltd.
Pilot Water Flood Project
Turkey Track Pool
Eddy County, New Mexlco

01l Conservation Commission

‘State of New Mexico

"Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

With reference t6 the application in Case Number 1761 by
Stanton 0il Company, Ltd., you will recall that Wilson

0il Company requested a continuance of the hearing pending
clarification of the position of Stanton 01l Company, Ltd.,
as operator or as agent, and also pendling a decision by

the United States Geological Survey.

I have been informed by Wilson 0il Company that these mat-
ters have now been resolved and a2lso that Wilson Oil.Com-..
pany has no objection to the water flood “project as pro-

;ngseglﬁo ‘the Commission 1n thé case ds. presenteéd by Stanton.
b////’ However, we would 1like for the Commission to expressly re-~

tain Jurisdiction of the matter in order that should there
be any deviation in the program from that presented which
will effect the correlative rights of Wilson 0il Company,
the matte v inay be resolved by the COmmission.

As 1ndlcated above, this letter will also constitute a
withdrawal by Vilson 0il Company of any further continu-

-ance of the matter, as well as an indication that 1t, as an

interested party, has no objection to the program as pre-
asented.

Very truly yours,

03 :ms
ce: Mr. M. W. Hamilton, Santa Fe




WOOD & McSHANE
Prtroleum Consultants
gngtnculng--(D/zuatlon--a’"anagznmzt

B. OLIVER WOOD 405 SOUTH ALLEN A .. i PHONE Wi-3.3092
J. B. McSHANE, Jr. MONAHANS, TEXAS T BOX 388

21 October 1959

New Mexico‘Oil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

- Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter, Chief Engineer

Dear Mr. Nutter:

The Stanton 0il Company, Ltd. application for a
nilot flood, case No. 1761, was presented at a hearing
on September 30, 1959 in Santa Fe, New Mexico. Testimony
was presented at this hearing that two water supply wells
had been drilled and tests of these wells indicated that
an adequate supply of water was available on the leases
to be flooded.

We have been advised recently that information with

regard to the total amount of water required and the

total amount of water available would be helpful to the
Commission in reaching a decision on this application.

It is expected that the expanded flood will include a

total of 720 acres and will have 27 water injection wells.

It is estimated that this total flood development will
require the injection of approximately 17,000,000 barrels

of water over a 8 to 10 year period. Since the water
produced with the oil will be reinjected, it is estimated
that only 5,500,000 barrels of water will have to be obtained
from water supply wells. Assuming that the water productive
zone is twenty feet in thickness and has a porosity of 25%,
this amount of water could be produced from approximately

150 acres. If the two water supply wells already drilled
will drain forty acres each, the drilling of two additional
water supply wells should supply the required amount of water.

é‘ﬁscia&zing On cSuom{my <)?zcouuy
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Mr. D. S. Nutter
21 Qctober 1959

The assumptions

page - 2

with regard to the thickness, porosity,

and acerage drained are considered to be conservative. There
are presently nineteen producingwwells in the flood area and

countered good water

~all of these wells were drilled with cable tools and en-
shewe in the zone proposed to be used

for water supply purposes.

A chemical analysis of the supply water was presented
at the hearing and testimony was given that based on in-

formation taken from

ngtudy and Interpretation of Natural

water", Geological Survey, Water Supply Paper 1473, U. S.
Public Health Service (1946) , this water is not suitable
for human oY stock consumption, TOY is it suitable for

irrigation purposes.

In the event the present water supply source should
prove to be inadequate, injection’water~will be available

and can be purchased

from the Caprock Water Company, Artesia,

New Mexico. Attached .please find a copy of a letter from
this company'advising that it could and would supply this

water if necessary.

BOW
ch

Very truly yours,

WOOD & McSHANE

B (Wosr K

B. Oliver Wood

(WOOK{ & dl/lcé’f;ane- - dVlon aﬁan 4, gf.xa 3
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DOCKET3 EXAMINER HEARING SEPTEMBER 30, 1959

0il Conservation Commission - 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State quitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or A. L. Porter,
Jre, Secretary-Director.

CONTINUED CAS

CASE 1739: - Application of Shell Qil Company for approval of a unit agreemnt. Appli-
, cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order approving its Heashaw Deep
Unit Agreement comprising 4824 acres, more or less, of Federal and State
lands in Township 16 Scuth, Ranges 30-3nd 31 East, Eddy County; New Mexioc-

NEW CASES
CASE 17503 Application of The Atlantic Refining Company for an automatic custody i
transfer system and for permission to produce more than 16 wells into a
zommon tank battery. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order ’

authorizing it to install an automatic custody transfer system to handle
the productlon from all Horseshoe-Gallup oil wells on its Navajo "B" Lease
comprising certain acreage in Township 31 North, -Range 16 West, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

CASE 17613 Application of Stanton Oil Company, Ltd., “»r a pilot water flood project.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
institute & pilot water flood project in the Turkey Track Pool in Eddy R

County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the Queen formation
through four wells located in Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 29 East-

CASE 1762 ' Application of Newmont Oil Company for an unorthodox water injection well

location. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, see2ks an - Jer authorizing
it to reopen and utilize for water injection a well located on an unorthodox
location at a point 1620 feet from the North line and 1020 feet from the
West line of Section 32. Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Square Lake Poocl,
Eddy Couniy, New Mexico.

CASE 17£3: Application of Southwestern Hydrocarbon Company for an order abolishing the

Sawyer-San Andres and South Sawyer-San Andres 0il Pools iin Lea County, New
Mexico, anu creating the Sawyer—~San Andres Gas Poolj or in the alternative
for an order extending th2z horizontal limits of the South Sawyer-San Andres
0il Pool to include the NE/4 of Section 6, the N/2 of Section 5 and the NW/4
of Section 4, Township 10 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and
removing all gas-oil ratio limitations for wells in said pool; or in the
alternative for an order combining the Sawyer-San Andres and the South
Sawyer-5San Andres 0il Pools, as well as the interveping acreage, and re~
moving all gas-oil ratio limitations for such pool.

CASE 17643 Application of Standard Oil Company of Texas for an unorthodox gas well
location. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing
an uvnorthodox gas well location in the Atoka~-Pennsylvanina Gas Pool, 3% a
point 1850 feet from the Scuth line and 1650 feet from the East line of
Section 14, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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CASE 17653

CASE 17663

CASE 1767:

CASE 17682

CASE _1769:

CASE 1770:

CASE 1772:

" Docket No. 33-59

Application of The Ohio Oil Company for a salt water disposal well. Appli=
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the disposal

of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation through its

State B-4286 "A" Well No. 2, located in Unit F, Section 2, Township 17 South,
Ranoe 306 East, Lea County, New Mexico. The proposed injection interval is
from 5725 feet to 5968 feet.

Application of Northwest Production Corporation for an oil-oil dual com-
pletion. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing
the dual completion of its "S§" Well No. 16-2, located in the SW/4 SW/4 of
Section 2, Township 24 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to produce oil from an undesignated Gallup o0il pool and
to produce oil from an undesignated Dakota oil pool through parallel strings
of tubing.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Products Company for permission to
produce more than 16 wells in & common tank battery. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the production of a maximum
of 35 wells in the Horseshoe~Gallup 0il Pool into a common tank battery.
Said wells are lecated on applicant's Horseshoe Ute Lease comprising
portions of Sections 27, 28, 33 and 34, Township 31 North, Range 16 West,
San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of T. F. Hodge for the rededication of acreage assigned to three
0il wells in the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order rededicating the acreage assigned to three oil wells on his
Mary E. Wills Lease, Section 33, Township 26 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat
Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to dedicate 40 acres
to each of the three wells, said 40-acre units not to comprise a quarter-
quarter section or legal subdivision.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval of a unit
agreement. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sesks an order approving
its Northeast Hogback Unit Agreement, comprising 10,572 acres, more or less,
in Township 30 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval of a lease
automatic custody transfer system. Applicant, in the above~siyled cause,
seeks an order authorizing the automatic custody transfer of o0il produced
from its Lois Wengerd Lease in Sections 23 and 24, Township 12 South, Range
37 East, Gladiola-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval of a lease

automatic custody transfer system. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks an order authorizing the automatic custody transfer of oil produced

from its USA Malco Refinery "F" Lease, Section 1, Township 18 South, Range
27 East, Empire-Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval of an automatic
custody transfer system for four state leases in the Empire~Abo Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
amending Order No. R-1292 to provide for automatic custody transfer of oil
commingled thereunder.
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Docket No. 33«59
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CASE 1773

CASE _1774:

CASE 17753

CASE 17762

CASE 1777:

CASE 1778:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for approval of two
automatic custody transfer systems for seven federal leases in the Empire-
Abo Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order amending Order No. R=1399 to provide for automatic custody
transfer of oil produced into the two commingled tank batteries authorized
therein.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard gas unit. Appli-

cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a 160-acre non-

standard gas unit in an undesignated Tubb gas pool consisting of the E/2
NW/4 and the W/2 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated to the applicant's Britt B-15

No. 10 Well, located in the SW/4 NE/4 of said Section 15.

Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-standard gas unit. Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a 160-acre none
standard gas unit in an undesighated Tubb gas pool consisting of the E/2
SE/4 of Section 15 and the W/2 SW/4 of Section 14, all in Township 20 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated to the
applicant's SEMU Well No. 70, located in the NW/4 SW/4 of said Section 15.

Application of Continental Oil Company for an exception to the overproduction
shut-in provisions of Order R-520, as amended by Order R~-967, for nine wells
in'the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order allowing the following-described wells in the Jalmat Gas Pool to
compensate for their overproduced status without being completely shut-in
in order to prevent possible waste: '

Ascarate D=24 Well No. 1, Unit J, Section 24, T=-25-S, R-36-E, Danciger A-8
Well No. 2, Unit P, Section 8, T~23-~S, R-~36=E, Jack A-20 Well No. 4, Unit

G, Section 20, T-24=S, R-37-E, Jack A-29 Well No. 3, Unit H, Section 29,
T-24-S, R-37-E, Meyer A-29 Well No. 1, Unit O, Section 29, T-22-S, R-36~E,
Meyer.  B-28 Well No. 1, Unit E, Section 28, T~22-S, R-~36-E, State A-32 Well
No. 4, Unit F, Section 32, T-22-S, R-36-E, Stevens A-34 Well No. 1, Unit E,
Section 34, T~23-S, R~36-E, Wells B-1 Well No. 1, Unit A, Section 1, T-25-S,
R-36-E, all in Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for an exception to the over-
production shut-in provisions of Order R-520, as amended by Order R-967, for
two wells in the Jalmat Gas Pool. Appligant, in the above~styled cause,
seeks an order allowing its E. J. Wells Lease Well No. 13, Unit L, Section
5, and its Wells B-4 Lease Well No. 1,-Unit D, Section 4, both in Township
25 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to com-
pensate for their overproduced status without heing completely shut=in in
order to prevent possible waste.

Application of Olsen Oils, Inc., for an exception to the overproduction
shut=in provisions of Order R~520, as amended by Order R-967, for four wells
in the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks an order
allowing the following-described wells in the Jalmat Gas Pool to compensate
for their overproduced status without being completely shut-in in order to
prevent possible waste:

Cooper B Well No. 2, NE/4 NW/4 of Section 14, T-24~S, R-36-E, Myers B Well
No.' 1, SEA NW/4 of Section 13, T-24~-S, R-36-E, 5. R. Cooper Well No. 1,
SE/4 NE/4 of Section 23, T-24~S, R~36-E,

Winningham Well No. 3, NE/4 SE/4 of Section 30, T-25-S, R-37-E,

all in Lea County, New Mexico.




Docket No. 33«59
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CASE 1779

 CASE 1780:
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CASE 17811
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Application of Jal Oil Company for an exCeptIon to the overproduction shute
in provisicns of Order R-520, as amended-by Order R-967, for four wells in
the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order

" allowing the following-described wells in‘the Jalmat Gas Pool to compensate

for their overproduced status without being complétely shut-in in order to
prevent possible wagte: s

Legal 'Well No. 2, NE/4 55/4 of Section 21,

Dyer Well No. 3, SE/4 NE/4 of Section 31,

Jenkins Well No. 2, NE/4 SW/4 of Section 29,

Ropollo Well No. 1, SW/4 NW/4 of Section 28,

all in Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Husky 0il Company for an exception to the overproduction
shut-in provisions of Order R=520, as amended by Order R=967, for one well
in the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, secks an
order allowing its Montecito Woolworth Well No. 2, Unit M, Section 33,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to compensate for its overproduced status without being completely shut-in
in order to prevent possible waste.

Application of Texaco, Inc. for permission to continue producing an over-
produced Jalmat gas well at a lesser zate. Applicant, in the above-sgtyled
cause, seeks an order authorizing it to produce its C. C. Fristoe (b) NCT-4
Well No. 2, Unit M, Section 31, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, at a maximum rate of 2500 MCF per month for
lease use until over production has been compensated for.
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August 26, 1959

(Crear /7 6/

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commissicn
107 Mabry Hall

Capitol Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. J. E. Kapteina
Dear Jim,

QOliver and I both are very pleased to hear you have
located with the Commission there in Santa Fe. I

am sure by now you are situated with your family and
are pleased with your new work. After your call
several days ago, the following information has been
obtained to supplement the application for a water-
flood submitted to the Conservation Commission in
behalf of Stanton 0il Company, Ltd. on August 5, 1959.

‘Enclosed please find a Plat of the Stanton 0il Company,
Ltd., Turkey Track Field, waterflood project area.
Shown on the Plat are the locations of the four
Pproposed water injection wells to be drilled and
completed for the Pilot Flood operation. The cross-
hatched area, drilling unit F, is the totally enclosed
area in the Pilot Flood. The shaded area includes

the producing wells possibly affected by the Pilot
water injection. The totally enclosed area is
approximately 40 acres, and contains two producing
wells, Wilson 1 and 5. The shaded area containing
producing wells possibly affected by water injection,
is 1§1 acres. The total area of the full flood project
being proposed in this application is colored on the
Plat in yellow, and contains 720 acres.

cspzciafizing n <§zcom{a'zy d?ccovuy
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
August 26, 1959
Page 2

It is understood that the location of the Pilot Flood,
the injection wells in the Pilot Flood, and the total
project area, are required by the Commission before

an application is considered compléte so that a

hearing may be granted.

» If the enclosed Plat and
data are not sufficient to meet Commission requirements
for this application, please call us collect so that

we may furnish all of the necessary data. It is

anticipated that tlie hearing will probably be granted

on or about September 23, 1959.

Thanking you very much for your attention, I am,

Yours truly,

WOOD & McSHANE

B

J. B. McShane, Jr.
JBM:pb

Enclosure

Wood & a’l'lccs‘ganc--d]/lonaﬁans, Texas
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIO&

EXAMINER HEARING (D. S. Nutter)

3  NAME:-,

Santa Fe , NEW MEXICO
REGISTER
;J,‘: - HEARING DATE‘ October 28, 1959 TIME: 9 a.m.
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, Inc.

'DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX(ZO

PHONE CH 3-6691
] i

BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

santa Fe, New Mexico
October 28, 1959

EXAMINER HEARING

-----n-».:’;.é.:.-—---‘—--n-qi--u—-—

IN THE MATTER OF:

)

)
Application of Stanton 0il Company, Ltd., for a )
pilot water flood project. Applicant, in the )
above~-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing ) Case 1761
1t to institute a pilot water flood project in ) (Cont.)
the Turkey Track Pool in Eddy County, New )
Mexico, by the injection of water into the )

~ Queen formation through four wells located in )
Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 29 East. )

-ﬂ--—-—’-‘_p--------—--p—n—o—.—

BEFORE 2
" paniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, pleases
The first case on the docket this morning will be Case 1761

MR. PAYNE: Application of Stanton 0il Company, Ltd.,
for a pilot water flood project.

MR, HAMILTON: M. W. Hamilton, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
appearing for the Applicant. If the Examiner please, this hearing
was postponed at the request of the Wilson 0il qupany;after the
last hearing they withdrew their protest and request for post-
ponement and have in fact approved the application, Since the lést

hearing, we have also filed with the Commission a statement as

| _to the quantity and quality of water proposed to be used and the
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McKee, General Contractor, Inc. of the Stanton 0il Company, Limit~
od. As their agent we would like 1o offer those documents in
evidence and ask that ghey be considered 8 part of the record in
+he caseé- |

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hamilﬁon, we do have the letter from
Seth, Montgoﬁery % Federicil, santa Fe, New Mexico on pehalf of
wilson Oil Company . We have the jetter from Wood & McShane as to
the amount of water available and the quality and gquantivy of
Jater and the designation by Robert E. Mckee foT stanvon Oil
Company ro operate this area for McKee. Do youw have anything
further to offer?

MK. HAMILTONS No. We have furnished the Sgate Enginee
with the proposed casing pfogram, which 1 believe meets with
their approval. 1 dontt know if a copy of that was furnished to
the Cbmmission or note.

¥R, NUTTER: We have @ Jetter from the State Engineer -
which was received after the date of the 1;s£ géaring.

MR. HAMILTON? Shall we ask that that be considered a

part of the record?

MR, NUTTER:® ghall we mark vhege as exhibits?

MR. HAMILTON: If you would.

MR. NUTTER: These letters will be marked as Exhibits.

£ nothin further in case 1761 we will take the case under
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advisemant.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALTLLO )

I, ADA DEAﬁNLEY, Court Reporter, do heredby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservatipn Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this,éifz‘day of November, 1959.

N

ey i ;
sz /C A Ay u»(‘«”-«y

Notary Public-Court Reporter
My commission expires:

June 19’ 1963. I do hereby certifv tMt t“" fcreg01ng is
- 2zs in

=d of t'w

a coipizie rcoo

the Excninsr hearing of ho . AR [
A2 *’Z
heard by me Gl - ...,

/?4/




BEFORE THE

- \
0IL CONSERVATION GOMMISSION a ‘
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO o o | ‘

IN THE MATTER OF:

;“ CASE 1761

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

SEPIEMBER 30, 1959




N
f\‘,
*"
"
g
-4 :
oy

e e

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION'COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
SEPTEMBER 30, 195¢
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IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 1761 Application of Stanton 0i1 Company, Ltd., for
a pilot water flood project. Applicant, in ‘tha:
-above-styled cause, seeks an ordep authorizing .
it to institute a pPilot water floog project in :
the Turkey Track Fool in Eddy County, New Mex- :
ico, by the injection of water into the Queen
formation threugh four wellg located in Section:
3, Township 18 South, Range 29 Bast, :

- ~ ™ e m am o -—-—.——-—-——--—---a. - m m o .

Daniel §. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPGT OF PROCEEDINGS

.-.-—.-—--_.—_.._....-.___-. .....-....._——.-_-—_._-.._

MR. NUTTER: We will take next Casec 1761.

MR. PAYNE: (Case 1761. Application of Stanton 011
Company, Ltd., for a pilot water flood project.

MR. HAMILTON: M. w. Hamilton, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
appearing for‘the applicant. We have two Wwitnesses.

(Witnesses sworn)
OLIVER WooD,

called as g witness, having been first'duly Sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. HAMILTON:

DEARNLEY - MEiER & Associares
GENERAL Law RepoRrTCRS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEwW Mexico
Phone CHopel 3.6691




MR. NUTTER: Are there any other appearances to be
made in Case 1761?
MR. SETH: Oliver Seth. I would like to enter an
appearance for Wilson 0il Company.
Q (By Mr. Haﬁilton) Will you state your name and occu-
pation, please?
A My name is Oliver Wood. I reside in Monahans, Texas]

and Itm a consulting petroleum engineer.

Q Are you a member of the firm of consulting engineers,
Mr. Wood?

A’ Yes.

Q What is the name of that firm?

A Wood & McShane.

Q You represent the applicant ih this case?

A Yes, we represent the Stanton 0il Company.

Q Will you state your engineering qualifications?

A I was graduated from the University of Texas in 1942

with a B. S. degree in petroleum engineering, and T worked with
Gulf and Sinclair for the past twelve years. I have been working
entirely in water flooding the past nine years in Monahans, Texas
in the water flood area in there.

MR. HAMILTON: Does the Examiner accept the quali-
fications?

MR, NUTTER: 7Yes, sir. Please proceed.

Q You are familiar with the application in this case?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MgXico
fhone CHapel 3-6691




pool in Eddy County, New Mexico.

wnat the location of these various wells is?

A - Yes, sir.

Q Will you state briefly just what 1t contemplates?

A The application in this case is an application on
behalf of the Stanton 011 Company, Limited, for an order authorizd

ing a pilot water flood project in the Turkey Track Queen sand

Q Do you have a plat showing the location of the pro-

ducing wells, the injection wells and the --

A Yes, sir, we do.
{(Theréupbn, Etantont s Exhibit No
1 was marked for identification|
Q From that diagram, Mr. Wood, would you explain just

A We have shown on-this plat, which is our Exzhibit 1 o
A, the location of the pilot flood area which will be in Section
3l;, Township 18 South, Range 29 East. And we propose to drill foy
water injection wells, marked in green, 1-W, 2-W, 3-W and }-W. N
These four water injection wells would be located on the corner of
each 10 acre -- of this hO-acre drilling unit. In that way, the
0oil that is moved by each injection well would be moved bnly to
the proper leaseholder-in that area. The wells cifcléd in brown
are the wells which we anéicipate will feel some effect or benefit
from the flood. Two of the wells are totaily enclosed, No. 1 and

5 Wilson, and the remaining six wells are outside the totally en-

closed five spot but close encugh that we feel they will feel somg

~—

r
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benef it from the pilot.

Q Are you familiar with the structure and formation
there?

A Yes, we have made a study of the Turkey Track Queen
sand’field. The only data available are cable tool sample logs.
These logs indicate that there is no structure there, in our
opinion, for oillproducing purposes; thalt the production is
governed by a porosity development in the® Queen sand. Youlll
notice on the Exhibit there are a number of dry holes. We have
studied the sample logs on those wells along with the other wells
and the red sand is present in those wells, but due to porosity
pinchout the situation there is non-productive.

” Q What conclusions have you drawn from your investiga-
tions there as to whethef this formation will take the water that
is to be injected?

A There. is one well on the properties, Wilson No, 5,
which is enclosed in the l4O-acre pilot -- the proposed ljjO-acre
pilot unit,outlined in yellow, that has been cored, and the core
analysis on this particular well is,to sﬁmmarize, indicates a
horizontal permeability of approximately 103 millidarcies. I%
indicates a residual oil saturation of 19 percent,net pay average
porosity bf 19% percent. The average connate watér saturation is
35 percent. Based on this core data information, we feel‘very
sure that the formation will take weter and that oil will be pro-

duced as a result of this water injection progran.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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substantial quantities of sulfates, .and based on the information

_taken from : . "study and Interpretation of Natural Water! in the

Q Mr. Wood, will you go into the water gituation, the
source, analysis and so on, of the proposed water?

A The source of water supply would be from water supply
wells located on the leasesa. Two welis'have been tested and in-
dicate suffiCient_amount of water to put on the éiiot.flood op~
eration. In that comnection, these wélls were punrped for twenty-
four hours before the test and then tested, and we have a water
analysis of the proposed water supply, which we would like to
submit. I would like to say further that this proposed source
of supply is in a red bed zone found‘at approximaﬁely 230 to 250

feet deep, and that the water analysis which we héve obtained in-

dicates to us, or indlcates the water is brackish and contains

Geological Survey, Water Supply Paper 1&7}, U. S.nPublio‘Health
Service f1946), based on tvhe standard setup in that paper, this
water is not suitable for human nor stock consumption nor suit~
able for irrigation purposes.

Q What volume do you propose to inject?

A In the pilot flood area, in the four proposed water
injection wells, we propose to try and inject 250 barrels per day
per well, a total of.a thousand barrels per day in the four pro-
posed water injection wells. We anticipate the injection pressurg
to be approximately 600 pounds per sqguare inch.

Q What program do you have for the casing in your in-

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAaw REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
Phono CHapel 3-6491
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jection wells?
A The water injection wells will be drilled new. They
will be new wells and the casing program will be the one that is -

has been used in the other producing wells in the Turkey Track

‘Queen sand field. We will set surface casing into tiuc top of

the salt and cement it. We will set an oil string, or ian the
case .of injection wells;‘I guess you would call a water string.
e will set the long string of casing through the pay zone, which
is the Queen sand or the red sand, and we will perforate the pay
zone. We intend to core and log the pay zone and use that infor-
mation to select our zone to be perforated and our zone To inject
our water into.

Q Do you consider that would be adequate Lo protect
the fresh water zone?

A Yes, sir, we do. In addition to that, we plan to
use either baked on plastic lined casing or baked on plastic
lined tubing with a packer. With the steel situation the way it
we don't know just which way we are going, but one or the other
is proposed to be used.

Q Now, what>is your anticipated recovery?

A In the L0~acre pilot area, which will be totally
enclosed and is shown in the Exnibit oublined in yellow, we an-
ticipate that the ultimate additional oil that will be recovered
directly as a result of this pllot flood program will be 127,000

berrels.

S,
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Q Are you asking for any allowable at this time?

A At this time we are only making application for a
permit to institute a'pilot water flood, and it is our intention,
if aqd waen, the flood doés respond, that we will renuest anothor
hearing 6? talk with the Commission with regard to approval to
expand the‘flood, at which time we will discuss the allowables
which we feel we will be able to know what will be needed. But
We are not at this time requesting any allowable increase. In
other words, the top unit allowable would be adequate for the
pilot flood.

Q ' Do you have, Mr. Wood, the production history and

the present capacities of the producing wells that would be af-

fected?

A We have prepared a production graph. We don't have
the production tabulated, but we have the production plotted on a
rate time graph for all of the wellg in the subject area, which
we would like to sﬁbmit.

Q Will you state briefly from this graph or from your
other data approximately what that shows?

A This graph shous the production from all wells in
the area. It shows that the nineteen existing wells in the area
have produced 2 combined total of 263,000 barrels of oil as of
August 1, 1959. And the production rate during the month of July

1959 was 2762 barrels, which --

MR. WUTTER: Mr. Wood, excuse me a minute. Wnen you

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
AtLBUQUERQUE. NEwW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-669)




refer to the nineteen wells in vhe area, do you mean the nineteen
producing wells that are shown on your Exhibit No. 17
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: T see.

A fne production rate during vhe month of July, 1959
was 2762 baerels for nineteen wells, or an average of 15 barrels
per well per month. In studying the curve and attempting to es~
timate the decline, we think the deqline will be l. percent per
month, and by June of -1960, the production will be approximutely
90 barrels per.well per month; Further along the line, in the
immediate pilot ;iood area the present producing rates of the
wells in that rilot area are as follows: The Wilson No. 1, which
is totally enélgsed, outlined in yellow, is foﬁr ﬁarrels of oil

per day. The Vitlson No. 5 in the same totally enclosed area is

Avn

three barrels per day. The Featherstone No. 1, just to the easi
of the pilot flood area, eight barrels per day. Feahersone 2,
eight barrels per day. The Wilson No. 2, directly north of the
JjO0-acre pilot area; ten barrels per day. Directly south of the
pilot arvea in the Brainard Lease,-the No. 2 Well, four barrels
per day, and the No. li Well, eight barrels per day, the No. 6
Well, nine barrels per day.

Q Mr. Wood, have vou furnished the State Engineer with
a copy of the water analysis?

A Yes, sir, we have. e have ~-- I have a letter to

him. Can that be submitted in evidence?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LawW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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Q I dontt think that is necessary, if y;u have =«

A We furnished ~- in accordance with the Commission's
-memorandum No. 5-58, we furnished him with the four items Pequestéd
in that memorandum, which was a copy of the application, the geo-
vlqgicai location of the water source, name and depth of the forméJ
- "i : A »tion; and an analysis of the ﬁaﬁef. |
Q Do you have a written statement there covering sﬁb—

stantially what you have testifiea to, sir?

A Yes, sir. We have a written statement covering it.

M Q Is there anything further you care tc say in connec-

tion with the application?

e

T A The one thing I would like to say further is some-

Ly

e T R e o

IR , thing in regard to the unorthodox water injection wsll locationsi

»
e

We feel that a pattern of this type would provide equity for the : B ,
movement of secondary oil in that each lease will be producing

0il swept from-within its own boundaries. With the wells located

BRI RS U

in this manner, vhey will have to produce only the oll sweot from
their own boundaries. Therefore, the royalty and other interest

holders will be adeguately protected.

I

s a e MR VRIS, LB M E A P B €

e comismin

Q Do you feel that any of the adjoining or abutted

owners will be injuriously affected?

[

A Wo, sir. I think from the way this is set up that

ER they will not be affected adversely in any manner.

Q Mr. Wood, in your opinion, will this result in a

-/ greater recovery of oil?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSCCIATES
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A Very definitely. The production data indicates that

the nineteen wells in the total area there will be down to an ave#-

age of 90 barrels per well per month in less than a year's time,
which we think indiates that it is rapidly approaching the econo-
mic limit, and that if this program is not instigated in the near
future, a large amount of oil that could be recovered will be

wasted and left in the ground.

Q Were these plats and diagrams prepared under your
supervision?
A Yes, sir, they were.

MR. HAMILTON: Thatt!s all.

Wetll offer -~ vnat were
they -- Exhibits 1, 2 and .3 in evidence. |

MR. NUTTER:, Without objection, applicant!s Exhibits
1 through 3 will be entered.

(Whereupon, Stanston's Exhibits N
1 through 3 were recelilved in evij
dence.)

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
Wood?
MR, PAYNE: Yes, sir.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. PAXNE:
Q Mr. Wood, I believe you testified you had an adeguatg
water supply for your vilot, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, do you have enough water for your proposed total

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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floo0d?

A The proposed total flood will be expanded as the
produdtion warrants and as the Commission approval is granted.
And we anticipate that we can use substantial quantities of pro-
diiced water from the o3l welle, and that we will be eble to drill
additibﬁal water supply wells to augment that produced water.

Q | Now, once a well receives a response from water injed
tion, you need to back it up, don't you, with another injection
well?

A Yes, sir.

Q So that you need to be fairly well assured that you
are going to have anough water for that purpose?

A Yes. I might -- if T may state that all of these
wells on the properties were drilled with cable tools, and this
water producing zone which we have tested is found all over the
area, and we feel certain in our own minds that an adequate sourc¢

of water supply will be there.

Q Now, is this in a declared water basin?
A ‘No, it is not.
Q So you dontt need a permit from the State Engineer

0 drill a water weil?
MRLHAMILTON: We have a permit from the State Land
office exclusively, {ive years.
Q You have a water lease Ifrom the State Land office?

A Yes.

DEARNKLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
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Q Do you propose to iﬁject through tubing or through
casing?

A I stated thatrwe vere not sure at this time whether
we would inject down the casing or through tubing in a packer,
but,in any event, the media that we extend through will be balked
en plasﬁic treated pipe.

Q

]

So you dontt feel there would be much danger of a
casing leak or a tubing leak?
| A No, sir, I do not.

Q ‘Now, Mr. Wood, are your four injection wells lo-
cated on lease lines?

A Yes, sir, they are. They are on the corner of each
li0-acre tract.

Q Would yoﬁ have any particular objection to moving
them five feet north, each one of them?

A Well, it was our thinking that if we drilled them
exactly on the corner that we would certainly be sweeping oil frol

each tract to each tract.

Q Do you have permission to drill these on Wilson's
property?
A Noc. Ve are asking that this hearing grant permissio

for these unorthodox lccations.
MR. PAYNE: Tnatts all for now. Thank you.
QUESTIONS BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Wood, if you were to move the location of these

~
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wells a few feot one direction or another, that probably wouldntt
materially affect the efficlency of the sweep, would it?

A No, sir, I don't think it would. .

Q We probably couldn't control the straightness of the
holes Yo tne point where Uhic bottom of the holes are going to be
exactly in the middle of these wells anyway?

A Tratts right.

Q Which direction would you prefer to move them, if we

moved them a few feet?

A Well, Ixthink if we move all of them off of the line
I dontt think it would make any -- from an englneering standpoint
any particular difference so0 long as they were all moved the same
direction, the same distance. A small footage, such as less than
five feet, I don't think would materially affect the efficiency
of the flood in any way.

Q Wow, I missed the presenﬁ productivity of the two
wells that are enclosed within the pilot area, No. 1 and 5.

A ‘ The Wilson No. 1 and Nc. 5, which are ir the encloseq
area. The No. 1 Weil makes four barrels per day at the present
time, and No. 5 Well three barrels per day at the present time.

Q Mr. Wood, you offered this water analysis result -~
tabulation, but I dont't bellieve you mentioned what the guantity
of the water that you are producing amounts to. How many barrels
per day will these wells make?

A These two wells wlll make -~ were tested about 2500

i
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barrels per déay. One of theni is a much better well than the othery.

i One of them tested about 5000 barrels per day, and the other one
~ about hOO baprels a day, 500 barrels & day.
Q Ape the producing wells méking any water at the
, presént fime?
: 5,; o | A At the present time the producing wells are maﬁing
: ; a very negligible quantity of producing water.
. é Q 3o at the present time you don't propose to use pro-
; % duced water in addition to the new water? | V
1 « ; A There isn't a gifficlient amount to even try to usge )
f ./ 72 1t at the present time.
ié' ' Q Have you made any tests, Mr. Wood, to determiné thg

compatibility of the water here with any water in the formation

WIS TR
"
,!‘

itself?

A No, sir, we have nob made a compatibility test, as
such. However, the water that we sntend to use is slignhtly brackry
:f ish, and there is just a very verj’small amount of produced water)

and we donlt anticipate any problenm with the COmpatibilitygof the

waters.

. e
oo iy v e

Q I suppose you would install treating facilities if

gl

you did run jnto troubles,as far as compatibility is concerred?
A Yes, thatts one thing I failed to bring out. We do

plan to treat the water for prevention of corrosion and for the

Ll

! ] prevention of formation of bacteriaand algae, and also insure tha

5t will go into the Queen Sand formation.
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A No, sir. 1 falled to point that

reason for the large increase at that time.

 513 , Q Wwhat was the original area of development,in this
R —% pool?
i A You mean the first well drilled --
' % Q Yes, sir. It apbears that the production from 194li
. e

: to 1945 was more oOr less constantly declining,

there were & osonstant number of wells there.

nave been additional spurt -of development.

that represents land wells, Goem 't it, Joe?

you well by well, put I can 4o that.

gwo-section area or -~

;y wells wvere drilled.

of 1955 the production of -- from this pool started increasing.

what was that due to, additional wells being drilled?

were a number of new wells drilled on the property,

vhere the original and new development occurred.

A 1 believe from 1ghly to the end of 5L, I believe
memory, but I'm just certain that from t}ly through tgl, are nine
producing wells, and during 195 ten additional wells were drilled.

Q Now, where were the original nine wells?

A Well, sir, 1t3d have to g0 through the records to tell

Q Were they pvetty'well scattered oub through the entid

A 1 frankly do not know exactly the order in which the

Q T note on Exhibit 3, Mr. Wood, that in the early pary

out. In 1955 there

and T assume that

and thatt!s the

Then, there must

T just wondered

Ttm recalling from

DEARNLEY - MEeIER & ASSOCIATES
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Q Well, now, these new wells that have been drilled,
;“j Mr. Wood, what are they capable of making at the present time?
A Well, the overall average for all nineteen was brought
out here as belng 125 barrels ~- 145 barrels per well per month
for all nineteen wells at the present time.
H Q So we might say~that thefiverage for all ﬁineteén
. ; ( wells in the entire area is mainly five barrels per day?
~ . .é : ‘A Approximately. -
o é Q Approximately? .
g E A Approximately, yes, sir. P
i % Q Are any wells capable of making top unit allowable?
¢ *’35 A I don't believe any well in the area is capable of

producing the top unit allowable.

Q Do you know the well that is capable of making the
largest amount of oil in this nineteen-well area and how much it

1s capable of making?

A Of fhand, sir, I do not know which well is making the

largest amount of oil.

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Irby, do you have any questions on

the casing program?

W

MR. IRBY: I do, if 1 may, please,. Frank Irby, Stat

Engineerts office.
QUESTIONS By MR. IRBY:

Q Mr. Wood, you said you would set your surface stringg

into the salt. How deep is the salt?

DEARNLEY - MEIEF & ASSOCIATES
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A Tt would be approximately 350 to h0O feet deep. UWe
would probably go into the salt 10 or 15 feet tp‘i;sure we were
completely into the salt section. w

Q what 1s your cementing plan on this surface string?

‘A-‘ e would cement the surface stringson the water in-
jecﬁion well exactly as tﬁey have been conc in the past for ine
producing well.

Q That doesntt answef my question.

A Itm not familiar with what the requirement is, but
it would certainly be the same. The other wells indicate 25 sack
of ceéement. We would cement with enough cement, approximatvely 50

sacks, to try and circulate the cement around that surface string

of casing.

Q Circunlate it to the surface?

A . To the surface.

Q Well, now, is that a definite statement that you wil
do that?

A We will attempt to do it, yes, sir.

Q What is your cementing plan on your long string?

A On our iong string, our plans were to cement as re-

guired on th¢ Z:ner wells in the area, which would te, I assume,
approximately 50 to 100 sacks; based on the size hole and the
gsize casing. In other words, we thought the casing program which
had been used on the nineteen wells in the area cculd be followeq

in the completion of the water injection wells, and we certainly

=
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didntt intend to cut down on the cementing or do anything differ-

ent from what previously had been done.

Q Is there any fresh water at all in the zone above thg
red beds?

A Based on the information that has been reporited to
us, éhése wells have all been dri 1led with cable tools, and ihere
is no fresh weter. The only water zone is just one slightly
brackish water zone, and there is no watefrfrom there down to the
Queen Sand or thc red sand pay zone.

Q This strata from which you propose to take your

water For this flood project, what is the thickness of that strat

A Approximately 20 to 30 feet, my understanding.
Q Ané is all of that satudated?
A Apparently so. In drilling with cable tools, it see;

that when we get into it that there is water in the 20 to 30 foot
interval there.
Q Ts that undsr water table condition, or under hydr
static pressure?
A I believe it would be under water table conditions
Q - Is there a confining bed of any sort above it, an
impervious bed?
AV Séems to be a red impervious shale above it which
would more or less confine it, I think, to that zone.
Q But it doesn't rise in the hole when you drill into

ie?

— Ry
-

1S
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A The water level?
Q Yeé.
A It will rise. I believe the test information indi-

caféd it would rise from a 310-foot depth up the hole to approxi-
mately 200 feet; in other wWords, 14C reet, I would s8y. 230
to 200; only 30 feet.
Q Do’you have any information as to the porosity and
péfmeability of this water strata?
A The water strata? No, sir, I do not.
MR. IRBY: Thatts all.
MR. NUTTEﬁ: Are there any further questions of Mr.
Wood? He may be excused.
| MR. SETH: I would like a couple of questions on be-
half of Wilson 0il Company.

QUESTIONS BY MR. SETH:

Q Did your firm develop this proposed plan, Mr. Wood?
A - Yes, sir,we did.
Q . Did you consult in that connection with any other

interested parties in the area besides Stanton?

A Not direetly, no, sir.

Q Did you do it indirectly?

A No, sir. |

Q Who are the other interested parties?

A It is our understanding that there are no operating

interests in the area. The other interests would be royalty in-
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~

terests and overriding royalty interests, and that sort of inter-
est.
Q Is tlet true with regard to Section 3li, Mr. Wood,

do you know?

A No, sir, I do not. We were employed to try and de~

velop a water flood pattern there thet would be fair and equitable

to everyone, and ‘we did not go into the ownersghip phase of it.
Q You are not familiar, then, with the proper owner-
ship,particularly in this area?

A No.

Q Is that a consideration in developing a plan of this
cnaracter?
A fell, I'm sure that it would be,if we propose to

drill wells back and forth across the lease line or something of
that nature, bubv we felt the leases within each [j0-acre tract
that it not be -~

Q I'm not too clear on just what interest Stanton has
in this écreage. Perhaps 1 missed that when you testified.

A That, again, is more of a legél problem than engin-
eering, but it is our understanding that the properties are owned
and operated by Robert E. McKee, and he hés negotiated a contrac
with the Stanton 0il Company whereby‘they will instigate this wat
project and at some future time will acquire the properties. We
have a letter in this regard from Robert E. McKee, general con-

tractor, advising of this agreement.

T
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MR. NUTTER: Do you wénﬁ to mark this as an Exhibit,
Mr. Hamilton?
A MR. HAMILTON: Yes. This will be L. We will offer
_ Exhibit L.

(Thereupon, Stanton's Exhibit Noth
was marked for identification.)

MR. NUTTER: Without objection, applicant's Exhibit fo.
l}, being a letter from Robert E. McKee, general contractor, will
be admitted.

(Whereupon, Stantonts Exhibit Noll
was received in evidence.)

o

(]

(By Mr. Seth) Do you know whether or not it is a
fact, Mr. Qood, that these leases are held under an operating
agreement from Wilson 0il Company, and they are not, in fact,
owned by Robert E. McKee?

A It is my understanding that some of the properties
are held by an operating agreement, yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with the agreement?

A No, sir, not completely. I have read it, but I'm
not a lawyer.

G Do you know whether it would permit secondary re-
covery operations at all?

A Again T do not know, sir.

Q

(]

Yet you did not take this up with Wilson 0il Company

-

the owner of the lease, the question of whether a secondary recoJery

program should be instituted?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERNQUE. NEw Mexico
Phone CHapel 3-6691




23

A No, sir, we did not.
Q Did you take it up with the U.S.G.S.?
A The flood has been discussed some with the U.S.G.S.,

the water supply situwation has been discussed some, but as far as
the operafing interest and that sort of thing, I have not dis-
cussed it.

Q Did you discuss the plan with a representative of

the U.8.G.5.7

A The general plan.

Q Did you do it yourself?

A ; No, sir, not myself.

Q Who did it, do you know?

A I think the representatives of Mr. McKee.

Q And with whom did he discuss it?

A I understood with the U.S.G.S. representative in
Artesia.

Q You dontt know who that was. You dontt know of your

own knowledge whether it has been discussed at all, d» you; just

what has been told you?

A Mr. McKeets representative told me that he had done|

that, yes, sir.
MR. THOMPSON: I'm Ed Thompson with the U.8.G.S.
MR, NUPTER: VWhat was your first name, please?
MR . THOMPSOW: Ed Thompson, U.5.G.S. auv Roswell.

Q (By Mr. Thompson) Do you know when this was dis-
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cussed with our representative in Arvesia?

you Xnow, and there 1s

. the hearing, and it is

‘done, W€ would have to

MR. SETH:

A Well, it is my understanding, again from talking,
that thils thing has been =< the flooding of this propertf hag beexn
discussed for about a year, and, abt tiprat, I think McKee tried 1Ud
flood it himSelf? and then anotvher parsy, and then finally a deal
was cohsummated with Stanton 0iL C ompany, Limivcd: I gontt know
oxactly when it was 3igcussed with the U.S.G.S., no, sir.

Q ‘ ‘(Bj.ﬁr;‘Thoﬁpson) Tﬁe reason I»ask, T talked to our
district engineer in Artesia yesterday, and he said it had not
been discussed with him. However, ne 1g falrly newv there. Ve
had a part time representative in»Artesia for a conglderable

period of time following the death of Mr. Frosb, which Itm sure

Roswell that this had ever been discussed. Qur new district en-
- gineer, Mr. Faunoff , was not familiar, and that was the peason I
wondered whether 1t had been discussed prior to Mr. Frostfs death
or possibly with our temporary representative in Artesia.
A Again, gip, I do not know. The final thing that we

have presented here was nob available untilﬂjhst shortly before

water tlood from the gtate before We could go any further. 1In
other words, 1if the State sawv ceason UO deny 1it, there was no

reason to goO in for one.

nothing in our regional office records in

our thinking that before anything could be

secure the application -. or the permi? to

1 have one more question, Mr. Wood.

_“___—_______,,____ﬂ,____,
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Q (By Mr. Seth) This 1s not a legal question. How

doep will the water go, is There ai oug bed at the bottom,

&
oy
-t
bt
=
T
(o]
r3
o
o)

or will the water ==~
A In the Queen Sand?

Q In the Queen.

k$4

The water injected into the Queen Sand produclng
.zone? |

Q Yes.

A The water will move in the point of léast resistance
which woﬁld be the normal flow pattern of your oil, which wouid b
the porous zZoneés.

Q@  I'm thinking about the vertical. UWhat is there at

the base of the Queen that will prevent the water from going into

greater depth?

A I believe that the logs that we looked at all indi-
cated a sandy lime or red shale under the pay zone, which woulg
certainly isolate 1it.
| Q Are you testifying that_there is such a bed, Mr.

Wood, or is that just your --

A Based on the data we have looked at, I would say
Vthel’e is .
Q About what depth is that, do you recall?

A Well, i% would be approximately 2240 to 2250, de-
pending on the well.

Q I didntt guite hear you.

N
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-know, perhaps Mr. Hamilton can answer. Do the Federal leases

A Approximately 221,10 to 2250 feet, depending on the
well.
Q To what depth does the interest of the Stanton 0il
Company go, how deep 1s their ownership?
A I understand just from hearsay only that itts througl
this Queen Sand. I think 3,000 feet. I do nov know, sir.
MR. SETH: Thatts all we have.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr,
Wood?
MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Mr., Payne.
QUESTIONS BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr. Wood, I'1l ask you this question. If you dontt

covering the acreage in the pilot area provide that secondary
recovery operations can be carried on only aftef approval of the
U.8.G.S.7%
| A T think that is correct, that you have to get their

approval, but I'm not sure.

MR. HAMILTON: I believe thatts right, yes.

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? Mr. Wood may be
excused.

(Witness excused)

JOE B. McSHANE, JR.,
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called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. HAMILTON:
Q Will you state your name, please?

My name is Joe 2. MeShane, Jr.

X

Q You are in the firm with Mr. Wood?
A I'm Mr. Oliver Woodt!s partner in the Oliver Wood & Md
‘Firm;, Monahans, Texas. Iiwas educated in the University of
Trinity at San Antvonio and the University of Texas in Austin. T
was graduated from the University of Texas with a Bachelowr of
Sciencé degree in petroleum engineering. I have worked for the
Forest Oil Corporation in their water flooding activities in
West Texas. I have alsc wdrked for the Signal 0il & Gas Company
in their water flood operations in West Texas, and their watver
flood studies of the past three years in Southeastern New Mexico.

I am presently a partner of Mr. Wood!s in a consulting firm, Wood

& McShane.
v MR. HAMILTON: Will the Examiner accept his qualiri-|’
cations?
MR. NUTTER: VYes, sir. Please proceéd.
Q Will you state the hisvory,if.you knhow, or the pro-

duction history of these wells? I believe you are more familiar

with that than Mr. Wood.

A In answer to the Examinerts earlier dquestion with

sharne
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regard to maximum producvion rates at the present time, according
to the Conservation Commission's vecords, the Featherstone Wells
No. 1 and 2 appear to be the maximum producers in the votal nine-
teén—well arsa. They are also the maximum producers in the par-
tially enclosed water flood area along with the McKee-Wilson No.
.2 Well. These maximum produciions fangerfr6m 8 to 10 barrels per
day per well.
Q Is there any other statement you care to make in
connecvion with the application, Mr. McShane?
A I would be happy to attempt to answer any additional
que stions that the Examiner feels were left unanswered.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions . of
Mr. MoShane? ‘ |
MR. SETH: I havé a question with regard to one thin
Mr. Nubter. It is the well in the NE N& of Section 33.

CROSS EXAMIFATION

BY MR. SETH:

Q Mr. McShane, do you have a plat there in front of
you”?

A Yes, sir.

Q How does that well fit into your overall plan and

the acreage south of that?
A In this hearing we are attempting to bring out all
of the information with regard to the pillot flood that is beilng

applied for. In regard to the pilot flood, the Wilson No. 3 Well]

J

(S 9
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he WE Section 33, Township

locaied in the NE of ©

d in any manner.

SN will not be affecte
. . - Q Not by the pilot plan?
: A That 1is correct.

Is it in your ultimate plans?

The ultimate plans in tha® aprea acrc not finalized

=

sir.,

at this time, nO,
mately—apply seven

&
| % ’ Q You indicate that you will ultl
?.},‘é hundfed odd acres?
: J:?.é A Seveh pundred twenty 20res yes, sir. ‘
i ‘»yf; Q And thatb ?roposéd aypea does not jnclude this well, ’
N 088 as you now contemplate?
T would 1ike

;
; A At the present time that 18 correct.
to state in answer to that, in our opinion. -7 in my opinion -~

this pilob £lo0d W
re drilled and a

e reservoir infor-

;111 come with due engineering

the'expansion of
s additional

as additional waber input wells &

reéervoif snfopmation becomes available. If T2
mation ghould 1ndicate that that lease should be flooded or could
be:flooded, we would certainly then purste the expansion of the
flbod in that area. However, OUF snf ormation at this time does

no¥b indicate that.
MR . SETH: Thatts all 1 have. Thank you.
M. NUTTER: any fucther questions of Mr. McShane?

He may o€ excused.
(Witness excused)

e —
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MR. HAMILTOW: That's all. Ve would like to reserve
the right to submit to the Commission evidence as to the tltle
involved in this situation, showing just what the ~-

MR. NUPTER: That will be savisfactory.

MR. PAYNE: Do you wish to-put on a case, Mr. Seth?

MR. SETH: Nb, we Wisgh tormake é stasement.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further testimony
they wish to offer in Case 1761? Does anyone have any stateméﬁt~
they wish to make? |

.MR., SETH: Mr. Hutter, I would like to make just a
brief statement. The Wilson -~ we don't wish to be misunderstood
in thls connection. Wilson 0il Company cert;inly is anxious to
go along with any secondary recovery program and would be very
muach in Tavor of one in thié area, but they would like to be a
1little more fuliy advised of the proposed program, and also to
see that they inform us of the ownership problems which resulsu
out of the operating agreement with Robert McKee. We also don't
thte see the position of Stanton 011l Company by way of the owner
ship, whether they are the operator or whether he 1s the opera-
tor, and we would like very much to have an opportunity to dis-
cuss this more fully with these gentlemen here and with Stanton
0il Company and see if -- and be more fully advised on the pro-
gram. Wilson 0il Company has made a number of attempts %o seek
information relevant to the program for development from the McXe

group, and we are unable to get it. The first opportunity we
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had was last night when Mr. Wilson got in touch with these people
here. And we would like to ask the Commission if they would con-
sider continuing the case until the nexi hearing to work out the

several problems that have been raised.

MR. HAMILTON: We will belentirely happy to meet with

them and give them all of the information that they have. I woul
1like to ask Mr. Seth; +the inference has been left here, I think,
’that the interest of the Wilson 0il Company is such that it
would be injuriously affected by the granting of this application
My understanding is that their interest was limited to a royalty
iﬁterest;if they are contending fhey have a further interest, we
would like to have it ﬁade a matter of record.

MR. SETH: Wilson 0il Company does own the leases,
and they own them ~~ complete ownership below a certain depth,
they have an overriding royalty as to each lj0-acre tract to a
hundred feet below btotal depth of the well., That has not been
developed at this hearing, what the total depth of the wells are
in each instance. They have an overriding royalty a hundred feet
below total depth. The Wilson 0il Compahy owns the leases en-
tirely below that depth; they are the lessee of record. The
only interest that McKee has is by virtue of an operating agree-
ment which it holds.

MR, PAYNE: Mr. Seth, who operates the two wells
that are entirely enclosed --

M. SETH: Rovert E. McKee 1s the operator under

]
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this agreement. They also drilled the wells.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hamilton, any informtion that you
sald that you'ﬁculd submit conceening the title of the properties
and so forth, you would be willing to furnish Mr. Seth a copy of
that?

MR. HANTLTON: Yes, sir. |

MR. NUTTER: Doayou have any objectlon to the con-
tinuance of the case, Mr. Hamilton?

MR. HAMILTOW: You mean until --

MR. NUTTER: Until such time as the parties have had
a chance to meet and discuss this matter, and reappear here, whicl
would probably be on October the 28th.

M. HAMILTON: If timt is the desire of the Cormiss-
ion, we certainly have no objection.

MR. NUTTER: Without objection, the case will bé
continued to a hearing before the same Examiner on October the
28th. 1If you feel that it is necessary at that time, Mr. Seth,
you can make an appearance in the case. If you feel that it is
necessary to make an appearance, Mr. Hamilton, you can make an
appearance. However, if you have reached an agreement, an appearf
ance by letter should be satisfactory on the 28th.

MR. HAMILTON: Thank you. |

MR. NUTTER: Is there anything furthsr in Case 17617
Tt will be continued, then, to nine olclock a.m. October 28, be-

fore the same Examiner.
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, MR. HAMILTON: Nothing further as far as the appli-

. cant 1s concerned.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNYY OF BERNMALILLO )
I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary
Bernalillo, State of New Mexlico,

going and attached Transcript of

Public in and for the County of
3o hereby certify that the fore-

Proceedings before the New Mexic¢

1959, in the City of.Aibuquerque, County of Bernélillo, State  of

0il Conservation Commissicn was reported by me in Stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by me, and that the same is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, sklll and
ability.

s o
WITNESS my Hand and Seal this, the /i?”aay of 12;(&w424 !

New Mexicb.

~£L5943ﬁ1( q. ﬁ;z;fz;»éégk~/

4 NOTARY PUBEXC

My Commission Expires:

October 5, 1960

regoing T
1 do hereby certifynt¥3§ tEﬁniZdiigs*in
a comple®e recard}om L;vﬂ?;;vﬁo._iiz‘é
the Examincr =F :;y¢~;L e i .gﬂ,
heard by e o¢5 Iﬁ,«

$F
) New Mexico
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Treat-Rite Water Laboratories, Inc.
BOX 548 - MONAHANS, TEXAS

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
CN, SN Toov oo
RESULT OF WATER ANALYSES gpp .\. N COMMSSION
Y A 1 NO. al_
LAGORM’OR/'Y Ko:. M85932 A
to. _Stanton 011 Company, c/o Wood & MoShane sampie recaves - 8=3459. T -

P, O. Box 398, Monahens, Texas esuuts reportep__8-21-59

coupany__Stanton 041 Corpany LEASE Bi'tirmrd

FIELD OR POOL Tuxkey Track - Gueens Sand
SECTION w 4P 1ag SRE® o9 counn _ Eddy STATE _Ha He

SOURCE OF SAMPLE. AND DATE TAKEN:

wgm_mmmn.
NO. 2 _

NO. 3
NO. 4
REMARKS:

= , CHEMICAL AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES
NO. | NO. 2 , NO. 3 NO. 4

han

SPECIFIC GRAVITY AT 60°r. 1.
sH  WHEN SAKPLLOD .
PH WHEN RECEIVED 702

TOTAL ALKALINITY A8 CACO)3 &)
SUPEREATURATION AS CrCO3

UNDERBATUNRATION AS CaCO3

YOTAL HARDNESS AS CACOa 33&67

CALCIUM  AS CaCOa 2!w5
HAGNESIUM AS CACO) i éég
sco! AND/OR POYASSIUNM

S0DIVM 2.%7

SULFATE  As 804 | 3,118
cHiomne  XSCKANE ;&01 L 363

SILICA  AS 2101 7.5
IRON AS FR h 1 2.6
MANGANESE AS Mu
lr.muyu AS BA M—
TURBIDITY ELECTRIC 1.9
3 "
COLOR A9 Py 9 g
DISSOLVED 30LIDS AT 103 °C 11 m"lf'
- Ld
TOTAL SOLIDS AT 193 °C. 11 94
v r £ aan s
TEMPERATURE “F.
CARBON DIOXIOE CALCULATED )
. 1n'g;

DISSOLYIO OXYGEN WINKLER

HYDRCGEN BULPNRIDE %
REGIDUAL CHILORINE

RESISTIVITY OHMs/cc 82

Boron el

NOTE: All Rasuls 2apactad ny Parts Per Million. Divide by 12.1 to Coavert to Grains Per Gallon

Additional Determinations and Remarks Please Tej fFﬁe to contact mﬂ ! or any details or
—discussion concerning this analysis.

By

Waylan €, Hartin, He A.




EP-8245-E ' SI d’aqo) Z-e;w.g

Re: Contract Agreement with 1918 Texas Strect - 12 0. Diaweer 5he
Stanton Oil Co., Litd.
September 26, 16593

Wood and McShane, Consulting Engineers BEFORE EXA
c/o Mr, M. W. Hamilton OIL CO MINER NUTTER
P. O, Box 775 NSERYATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico EXHIBIT NO,

CASENO.___ 7~ A

Attention: Mrk;

Gentlemen:

This is to advise that under Contract dated August 4, 1959,
we entered into agreement with Stanton Oil Co., Ltd, whereby they were . _
to undertake the installation of a water flood operation by injection of Rt
water into the Queen formation on the following described lands in the !
Turkey Track Pool in Eddy Couaty, New Mexico:

NE;NE} Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 29 East;
NWiswi, EiWi, WIE3 Section 34, Township 18 South,
Range 29 East; :
NW, NELsWi, W3SE; Section 3, Township 19 South,
Range 29 Fast

The title to these leases is in the name of Robert E. Mz:Kee
General Contractor, Inc.; however, it is agreed in the Contract that Stanton
Qil Co., Ltd. is to make application to the Oil Conservation Commission ‘
‘of the State of New Mexico, for the water flood installation, s

This is to certify that Stanton Oil Co., Ltd. has full authovrity
under said Contract to make application to the Oil Conservation Commission
of the State cf New Mexico on the lands listed above covered by leases and
operating agreements owned by Robert E, McKee General Contractor, Inc,

Very truly yours,

ROBLERT E, MCKEE G L. CONTRACTOR, INC,
REM: mb Ceq '
cc:Stanton Oil Co., Ltd. President

cc:Mr., M., W. Hamilton

CC‘A.LOS ANGFLES, CALIFORNIA H Davrras, TExas : Saxta FE, NEw MExrco
:




waterflood permit of the Sand

PRELIMINARY DATA
STANTON OIL COMPANY, LTD.
TURKEY TRACK FIELD, EDDY COUNTY NEW MEXICO
QUEEN SAND WATER FLOOD PROJECT

Proposed Flood Data:

Pilot Flood Area, Totally Enclosed

Pilot Flood Area, Partially Enclosed
Pilot Flood Tnjection Wells

Pilot Flood Producers, Totally Enclosed:
Pilot Flood Producers, Partially Enclosed

Full Flood Project Area

R-29-E, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Section 34, T-18-S, R-29-E;

the S/2 of the NW/4,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Box 398, Monahans, Texas.

The total enclosed portion for the proposed Pilot Flood
Water Injection is the SE/4 of the NWf{4, Section 34, T-18-S,

The full flood project area includes the following:

E/2 of the NE/4, Section 33, T-18-S, R-29-E;

The E/2 of the NW/4, W/2 of the NE/4, the N/2 of the

SW/4, the N/2 of the SE/4, and the SW/4 of the SE/&4,

the N/2 of the SW/4, the N/2 of the
SE/4, and the SW/4 of the SE/4, Section 3, T-19-S5, R- 29-E;

@W{

The attached Plat is submitted on behalf of>the Stanton
0il Company, Ltd., as a portion of their application for a

ion on certain :

leases of the Turkey Track Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

40 Acres

151 Acres

1-W, 2-W, 3-W, and 4-W
Wilson 1 and 5 - g !
Wilson 2, Featherstone 1 S
and 2, Bralnard 2, 4 and 6 ; i
720 Acres

Submitted with plat on August 26, 1959, by Wood & McShane,

Wood & MeShane-‘cMonabans, Texai

Ficte

« 1
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SCHED

UrE A

o~

Wells Wiead No.  lezss No. $I1 4R Locatlon
State 3 E-8876~6 3-198-23% WSl
State 5 B~8375 - 3-198-208  NwhSRX ;
- .. . f )
State 15 §-8876-6 3-198.29% - NUSRY
_ v . z
State 10 B-795G-23 3-195.29% NEkSWE f
State 16 L -3969~14 3-198-297  SERWY
State ‘ 17 R-89£5-12 3.19¢-2)y SHNWY :
Spencer 1 B-2142-17 3-19€-208  nokawk
Spencer 2 3-89472-17 3-198-29%¢ 3§ HEA Y, ‘
Brainacd LC 062050 34-188-295  SELSW :
Brafmard 2 LC 062029 I-188-29% NVKSWy
Es‘ﬁrgggg:“.w.;-“;ag..u Bt A e S et T T ~.4 Lt s s ;4.(}‘-{';' ?—-E.i?'.('),%‘g‘: A Dt -;-."3/«';}. :*’LSVS—:.XQE B iaalmksu% ?
Brainard | .5 LC 062029 34-188-29F  8U%SBY
.§.§~g«-£p~?rg— R R s v':';,'«“\_";g,-;!—i..jt R uE:-‘ L e R .]‘C-s—OEQ? «?‘2?2 T S 143::;_*) "133;3 :‘5:: ;,E PR m"%sE‘%
McKee-Feathexstone . 1 WM 010907-A  34-185-23F  HWRNEY
McKea-Peatherstone 2 NM 010907-A  34-185-29E  SAUNBY
McKee-Wilsea 1 H¥ 013063 34-18$-297  STANWY
McKee-Wilson | 5 W 015053 16-185-29%  SOLNWE
MeKee ~Wilson 3 W 015068 33-188-39; WEANEX
The above leages are all located in Eddy County, New Mexica.




